Council Quotes- cont'd from page 3

who has been on the Recreation Committee, was accepted with regret, and a letter sent to Mrs.

Pattison, thanking her for her invaluable contribution to the committee.

A local resident was requested to remove derelict cars from his yard.

A copy of a letter sent to Mr. Ungar, of the Lake Superior Board of Education, from the manager of the Norwood Motel, with respect to educational spending was read to Council

A seminar will be held on September 21st in Marathon by the Ministry of Inter-Governmental Affairs, dealing with new election procedures.

Police Chief D. Barnett requested of Council to join the Ontario Chiefs of Police Association. Permission was granted.

A notice of Zone 9 Municipal Clerks and Treasurers meeting to be held in Thunder Bay on Saturday, September 16th, was read. Clerk W. Hanley will attend.

The Hospital Board report was received from Mrs. P. Buck.

By-law 253, being a by-law to authorize signing of the annual lease with Kimberly-Clark of Canada, for the Recreation Centre, was passed. Council will proceed with the installation of the new ice making machines.

The Road Superintendant will be asked to have the yellow line removed from Simcoe Plaza.

As a replacement for Mrs. I. Ferrier as a member of the Board of Management of Pinewood Court, Council will recommend the appointment of W.E. Cavanaugh.

Council will insert a notice in the Terrace Bay News with respect to the requirements of the Building By-Law in obtaining building permits.

Council will proceed with the formation of an Advisory Planning Committee.

NOTICE

Applications will be received up to 6 p.m. September 1, 1972 by the undersigned, for one cleaning lady three hours per day, five days per week, at Holy Angels School, Schreiber.

Duties to commence September 5, 1972.

Mrs. G. Mullins, Sec.-Treas.

THE LAKE SUPERIOR BOARD OF EDUCATION Requires

A part-time Maintenance Co-ordinator .
for Terrace Bay

Responsibilities: (a) Preparation of budget

- (b) Maintenance of records
- (c) Direct and co-ordinate maintenance, repairs
- (d) Inspection of Property
- (e) Evaluation of homes
- (f) Estimates, contracts
- (g) Attendance at meetings as required
- (h) Work with local Trustees and Principals

Annual Salary - \$1,500.00

The successful candidate should be a permanent local resident of not less than three years standing in the community.

Written applications will be accepted until September 11, 1972, and must state qualifications, experience and references.

E.J. Morgan,
Director of Education,
The Lake Superior Board of Education
P.O. Box 189,
Schreiber, Ontario.

RECREATION NEWS

Swim Awards Night Changed to September 1st:

Due to the Royal Life Saving tests that will be conducted on Thursday, August 21st, the Swim Awards Night has now been changed to Friday evening, September 1st.

The Awards Night will get underway at 6:30 p.m. sharp in the Curling Lounge of the Recreation Centre. The awards will be presented to those who placed in the local swim meet. Badges and cards will also be presented to those who successfully completed their swim tests. The highlight of the evening will be the presentation of the Duriez Trophy. During the entire summer, the swim staff have been considering swimmers to receive this award. The decision has been made and announcement of the winner will take place this Friday.

The Awards Night is open to the public and we hope that a number of parents will be in attendance. Plan to attend early as there will be limited seating.

Rec News continued page 5